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SENT ELECTRONICALLY 
 
Development Applications Monitoring Report – 2021 Year End 
PDS 4-2022 
 
Regional Council, at its meeting held on April 14, 2022, passed the following 
recommendation of its Planning and Economic Development Committee: 
 
That Report PDS 4-2022, dated April 6, 2022, respecting Development Applications 
Monitoring report - 2021 Year End, BE RECEIVED for information and BE 
CIRCULATED to the Local Area Municipalities, Niagara Peninsula Conservation 
Authority, Niagara Home Builders Association, Niagara Industrial Association, local 
Chambers of Commerce and School Boards. 

 
A copy of PDS 4-2022 is enclosed for your reference. 

Yours truly, 

 
Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 
:cv 
 
CLK-C 2022-061 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Development Applications Monitoring Report – 2021 Year End 
 April 26, 2022 

Page 2 
 

 
cc: M. Sergi, Commissioner, Planning and Development Services 
 N. Oakes, Executive Assistant, Planning and Development Services 
 A. Shanks, Development Planner, Planning and Development Services 
 
 

Distribution List 
 Local Area Municipalities 
 Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority 
 Niagara Home Builders Association 
 Niagara Industrial Association 
 M. Balsom, President/CEO, Greater Niagara Chamber of Commerce 
 D. Fabiano, Executive Director, Niagara Falls Chamber of Commerce, Port Colborne/Wainfleet 

Chamber of Commerce, Welland/Pelham Chamber of Commerce, Greater Fort Erie Chamber of 
Commerce 

 M. Ward, President/CEO, Niagara-on-the-Lake Chamber of Commerce 
 R. Shelley, Executive Director, Grimsby Chamber of Commerce 
 D. Potter, Executive Director, West Lincoln Chamber of Commerce 
 S. Mabee, Niagara District School Board 
 M. Ladouceur, Conseil scolaire Viamonde 
 S. Whitwell, Niagara Catholic District School Board 
 A. Aazouz, Conseil Scolaire de District Catholique Centre-Sud 


